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July 12, 2024 

Cynthia T. Brown 
Chief, Section of Administration 
Office of Proceedings 
Surface Transportation Board 
395 E Street SW 
Washington, DC 20024 

Re: Allegheny Valley Railroad Company 
– Abandonment Exemption –
In Allegheny County, PA
Surface Transportation Board Finance Docket AB 1233 (Sub-No. 2X)

Dear Ms. Brown: 

On April 12, Pop-Up Metro, LLC (“Pop-Up Metro”) filed a Petition for a Notice of Interim Trail 
Use (“NITU”) in the above referenced docket.  The Redevelopment Authority of Allegheny County 
(“RAAC”) also filed a Petition for NITU.  On April 19, 2024, the Allegheny Valley Railroad Company 
(“AVR”) filed a letter consenting to negotiate with RAAC. 

As Pop-Up Metro previously stated in its filings transmitting letters of support of its petition, 
Pop-Up Metro understands that, because AVR has entered into an agreement with RAAC to 
negotiate a trail use agreement, at present AVR is declining to negotiate with Pop-Up Metro. 
However, if AVR were to seek an alternative trail sponsor, Pop-Up Metro again states that it is willing 
to assume the responsibilities of trail sponsor as described in its April 12 Petition.   

In support of Pop-Up Metro’s Petition (as an alternative to RAAC), Pop-Up Metro is filing the 
enclosed letter of support from JJ Gumberg Co., the agent and property manager of a large mall 
located on the line that Pop-Up Metro seeks to use for its transit with rail project.   

Pop-Up Metro respectfully requests that this letter be entered into the docket in support of 
its petition as an alternative to RAAC.  

Sincerely, 

Justin J. Marks 
Counsel to Pop-Up Metro, LLC 

cc: Parties on the Service List 
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